SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

7th ANNUAL REPORT

AND

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

AS PRESENTED TO THE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

ON

SUNDAY, AUGUST...6, 1967

AT THE

ESPLANADE HOTEL, BRIGHTON

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SEASON 1966 - 67.

Notice is hereby given that the Seventh Annual General Meeting of the Southport Surf Life Saving Club Inc. will be held at the Esplanade Hotel, Brighton, on Sunday, 6th August, 1967 at 3 p.m.

AGENDA

- 1. Apologies.
- 2. Notice of Meeting.
- 3. Confirmation of Minutes of Sixth Annual General Meeting held on Sunday, 17th July, 1966.
- 4. Business arising out of Minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation, consideration and adoption of Seventh Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation, consideration and adoption of Seventh Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report.
- 8. Consideration of 1966/67 Honoraria.
- 9. Election of Officers for 1967/68 Season.
- 10. Consideration and adoption of Subscriptions and other amounts payable by members and officers for the 1966/68 Season.
- 11. General Business.

Robert J. Mayo. HON. SECRETARY. 3/7/67.

OFFICE BEARERS 1966 - 67

PATRON: MR. H. K. JONES MR. C. L. WHITROW VICE PATRON: PRESIDENT: MR. L. M. EVANS MR. G. C. R. PRICE SNR. VICE-PRESIDENT: VICE PRESIDENTS: MR. K. FARRELLY MR. M. PAUL MR. C. A. PRICE MR. V. B. KEELAN MR. D. G. THOMAS MR. R. W. YOUNG MR. J. MARTIN MR. M. MINNERVINI MR. W. J. ROBINS MR. J. R. HARRIS MR. G. M. ELLERY CAPTAIN: MR. P. K. KEELAN VICE CAPTAIN: MR. G. W. HANN CHIEF INSTRUCTOR: HON. SECRETARY: MR. R. J. MAYO MR. R. J. MAYO
MR. J. R. BOORD
MR. G. D. FERRETT HON. TREASURER: PUBLICITY OFFICER: BOAT CAPTAIN: MR. R. VAWSER (Resigned) BOARD CAPTAIN: MR. E. PINDRALL (Resigned) GEAR STEWARD: MR. R. J. ROE MEMBERS' REPRESENTATIVES: MR. M. BISHOP (Resigned) MR. M. RULE MR. G. STAGG SOCIAL SECRETARY: MR. K. ROWAN (Resigned) MR. D. B. McLEOD HON. AUDITORS: MR. C. A. PRICE MR. P. POLSON DELEGATES TO S.A. STATE CENTRE - SOUTH COAST BRANCH:

> MR. G. W. HANN MR. G. M. ELLERY

MR. R. J. MAYO (proxy)

PUBLIC OFFICERI MR. R. J. MAYO

TROPHIES AND AWARDS

GOLDEN FLEECE AWARD - Donated by H. C. Sleigh Ltd. for annual competitions and presentation to the most outstanding member - awarded to R. ROE.

<u>CAPTAIN'S TROPHY</u> - Donated by Club Captain and awarded to the most improved first year member - awarded to P. BARTLETT.

CLUB CHAMPION - Donated by Mr. Len Reimann - won by B. SIMPSON.

P.P. AWARD — J. Boord.

GUNNER — J. Boord.

GOLDEN SHOVEL — G. Hann.

PATROL EFFICIENCY SHIELD - Donated by Hitchcox Bros. Pty. Ltd. Awarded to Patrol No. 4 - P. Keelan (Capt.), J. Boord, D. Moses,
E. Pindrall, B. Simpson, P. McKinnon.

WEEKLY SWIM TROPHY - Donated by L. M. J. Evans - won by B. Dixon.

MOST DEDICATED PATROL MEMBER - Donated by Mr. M. Klemich - Awarded to D. Moses.

PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS

Gentlemen,

The season 1966-67 has been a milestone in the history of the Club and one which we will, in the future, look back on with a great deal of pride and satisfaction.

Once again our life saving activities have been well up to standard and in view of the hectic season we have had, all members are to be congratulated on the manner in which they carried out the main purpose of the club's existence — namely, Life Saving.

Probably the most important venture of the season was the building of the clubhouse. This, as you all know, involved quite a lot of hard work by club members and now as we view the finished building we all have a feeling of satisfaction in a job well done. One person must be mentioned regarding the building of the clubhouse and that is Bob Mayo, secretary of our club, and I'm sure that all agree that the club owes Bob a debt of gratitude for his tireless work during the erection of the clubhouse.

From the end of February until the end of March we were like the proverbial "one-armed paper hanger". At the end of February we officially opened our clubhouse and everything went smoothly and was quite a success.

A fortnight later we held the State Titles on our beach and once again all members excelled themselves to make the carnival an outstanding event.

At Easter we were the host club for the Australian Titles and I'm sure you are all aware that our efforts have been praised throughout the Australian Surf Life Saving Association - no mean feat for a club of our size.

In connection with the National Titles, mention must be made of the

sterling work of our older club members who, although not active members, show that their interest is still 100% with the club, and to them our sincere thanks.

Recently we said farewell to two of our members. Brian Berry, one of our older members, has been posted to Malaya and to him - all the best. David Hatwell drew a marble and is now square bashing - good luck David.

One sad note in our year was the untimely death of young Denis Woodroofe, and to his parents and family we offer our sincere condolences.

In conclusion I would like to thank the Club Secretary, members of the Committee and all Club Members for their whole-hearted co-operation and friendship during the past year.

Thanking you,

L. M. J. EVANS

President.

In presenting the Seventh Annual Report of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc., I am well aware that I hold the responsibility of recording the events of what undoubtedly has been a milestone in this Club's existence.

South Port is no longer a beach striving for recognition, but one which is known throughout the nation. In our endeavour to gain recognition we have converted some of our most ardent opponents to a more understanding and appreciative attitude towards our servicing of the beach.

For many years we have strived to accord amongst ourselves what type and location of a Club House was required, with many and varied opinions, all of which held merit in some way. Our Club House is now a reality, of which we all should be justly proud, for in more ways than one it is indeed our 'home away from home'. I must take this opportunity to express my humble thanks for the Committee's thought in having placed in the Club House a memento for my small contribution towards its existence.

The Club House was only one task we faced this year, for the Christmas holidays saw the visit of Jack Dearlove and Ken Watson in preparation for the 1966-67 Championships. Already we were busy organising these Titles, many of us being involved in sub-committees of the State Centre especially organised for the conducting of these Championships. As preparation for the Australian Titles, we were also favoured with the conducting of the South Australian Championships which were held two weeks prior to the major carnival.

Through this hectic period, tempers sometimes became frayed, but it is a credit to the perserverance of you all that every endeavour we undertook ran smoothly.

Throughout the season we have been favoured by visits from many

important dignitaries, among which was the then Premier of S.A. the Hon. Frank Walsh M.H.R., to whom we owe our deep debt of appreciation for interceding on our behalf regarding the construction of our Club House. We were indeed pleased that he saw fit to officially open our new dwelling and that his successor, the Hon. Don Dunstan M.H.R. came and made himself known to us at this function.

We were pleased to welcome our National President, Judge Adrian Curlewis, to whom we pass our sincere congratulations for his recent Knighthood.

Throughout the season, our most important function "patrolling our beach" still had to be maintained. To this end, we proved our dedication to duty.

CAPTAIN'S REPORT

I thank the rank and file members of the club who have provided the manpower needed to keep the club working efficiently during this busy season. Generally, most members carried out their duties effectively whilst others had the favourite hiding places. Fortunately, these 'hiders' are in the minority.

This has been a long, hard season for all when you consider our club has erected a club house, conducted the State and Australian Titles and still has been able to maintain the standard requirements of providing efficient patrols, competing in carnivals and conducting our own weekly swims and training. It only remains that the active member of South Port should receive a pat on the back, because this season he has climaxed the many years of planning and hoping of the founders of the club. South Port is especially known within the movement for having progressive thinkers and workers and it makes one proud to be associated with a club which receives this merit. All that remains is to carry on with our work until we are reputed to be the best, at least in this State, in all facets of lifesaving.

Patrols have been functioning very efficiently, except for the bad habit of some members being a 'few' minutes late. Much of the credit for patrol work must be attributed to Peter Keelan, our Vice Captain, whose planning of the roster left nothing to be desired. Peter spent many hours on patrol and always seemed to be available for a 'fill in' when the need arose, and it must have been gratifying to him when his patrol was successful in winning the Club Patrol Competition.

We thought we were to win the "Wales Patrol Efficiency Trophy" but the final score resulted in our club being third, which I feel was a fair effort by the patrols concerned.

I recommend that the club conduct future club championships on similar lines as we did this season. The advantages to be gained by using basically the Iron Man competition results in less time being required, enjoyable for competitors and entertaining to the spectators. The winner of this season's Club Championship was "Slammer" Simpson who put up a commendable effort.

The most zealous training effort by the 'A' Boat Crew must be commended. I feel that if the season had been an ordinary one the boat crew would have been afforded more time for training, thus more successes may have been gained.

A Rescue and Resuscitation team was formed during the season and they were successful in winning the Branch Title; this was a good effort when considering the little experience the team has had.

I hope the members of both these teams will consent to compete together in the coming season, for I feel with more time being available for training more successes are within their reach.

I thank the members of South Port for allowing me to be their Club Captain for the past season, and assure them of my continued interest in the future.

G. M. ELLERY

Club Captain.

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

During the 1966-67 Season, the patrolling of our Beach went very smoothly. Our patrol records show only seven rescues, all without gear, and only three of these needing medical attention. This low number of rescues was brought about by the quick action of our Members by:

- (1) Keeping board riders outside of the 'Flags'
- (2) Advising swimmers, particularly children, to swim in the patrolled area.

Only by strict policing of these two main sources of trouble were we able to keep the rescues and casualties to a minimum.

The Casualties, ten during the Season, (six requiring medical attention) were mainly cuts received by swimmers being hit from stray surf boards entering the <u>Patrol Area</u> and cuts to toes and feet from broken glass and tins.

I wish to take this opportunity to thank all Members for the way they have performed their patrol duties. Without this terrific spirit of 'pulling together' our Club would not be one of the smoothest running clubs in the State, for which it is known. Fortunately, the Members who do not pull their weight, not only in patrol duties but in all aspects of club activities, are a very small minority and will be culled out wery smartly.

I also wish to thank very sincerely our Reserve Active Members for the great help they have given us, patrol wise, especially on Carnival days when their presence meant that rostered patrol members could go to the Carnivals and compete in the events. These "Old" Members are the backbone on the Club. Thanks again.

During the season we had four WALES PATROL EFFICIENCY COMPETITION inspections. The patrols inspected did an excellent job and only lost

68 points out of a total of 1,600 points. Unfortunately we were not overall winners as we had hoped but came third and won a surf belt for the Club. Better luck next year.

In closing, my thanks to all Members and Committee Members for the friendship and support given to me in the now past Season.

P. K. KEELAN

Vice Captain.

The following is a list of Patrol Hours completed by Active and Reserve Active Members:

ACULV	e Me	embers:								
			SEI	<u>1 I O</u>	R AC	T I V	E			
			<u>Hrs</u> .	Mins	•				Hrs.	Mins.
1.	\mathbb{D}_{\bullet}	MOSES	69	50		16.	Μ.	RULE	25	30
2.	R.	ROE	62	56		17.	P.	ATKINSON	23	45
3.	I.	PALMER	54	15		18.	J.	SYMS	23	35
4.	В.	DIXON	49	30		19.	J.	BOORD	23	05
5•	S.	EVANS	43	40		20.	P.	DIXON	20	25
6.	P.	HORNSEY	43	00		21.	C.	LUSCOMBE	17	15
7.	В.	BEHARRIE	38	30		22.	P.	BARTLETT	16	35
8.	E.	PINDRAL	37	45		23.	В.	SIMPSON	15	45
9.	M_{\bullet}	BISHOP	34	30		24.	P.	McKINNON	14	40
10.	J.	MALLEE	34	22		25.	D.	BAKER	14	30
11.	G.	D. FERRETT	33	45		26.	J.	HUDDY	12	45
11.	R_{ullet}	J. VAWSER	33	45		27.	P.	WILLIAMSON	10	45
12.	G.	J. STAGG	33	35		28.		WOODROOFE	10	30
13.	D.	C. NOTTLE	33	30		29.		M. ELLERY	5	00
14.		J. HATWELL	32	15		30.	\mathbf{T} .	ROBINS	1	20
15.	Μ.	PIGGOTT	30	45						
						Hrs.	Mins	•		
			1	1. D.	KEELAN	6	00	•		
). A.		2	50			
							•			
		<u>:</u>	RES	ER	VE AC	VIT	E			
	G.	A. ELLERY	14	30			R.	J. MAYO	6	45
		A. ANDERSON	12	30			F.	HARRIS	5	00
	W.I	O. ROBERTSON	9	00			R.	WEATHERALD	5	00
		HANN	8	00			G.	C. R. PRICE	5	00

Number of Patrols in Club: 5.

Number of Patrols carried out for Season 66/67: 56.

Number of Patrol Hours carried out for Season 66/67: 1,162 hrs. 38 mins.

Note: The list of patrol hours for individual members do not include those incurred whilst performing penalty patrols. However, total patrol hours reflect those recorded for both roster and penalty patrols.

Other important facets of our work were also continued, a most important one being the training of new members. Again this season we were able to put forward candidates of high calibre.

SURF LIFE SAVING ASSOCIATION AWARDS:

BRONZE MEDALLIONS

- P. BARTLETT
 - D. BAKER
 - C. LUSCOMBE
 - D. WOODROOFE
 - P. DIXON

INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATES - D. MOSES

R. ROE.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

Gentlemen,

I have much pleasure in presenting this Annual Report. This season saw once again South Port in the R. & R. events which started off slowly. With a little consistent training towards the end of the season, the team captured the Branch Titles. With earlier training in the coming season, there is no reason why this team cannot be in the State Title.

I would like to take this opportunity to again congratulate Brian Simpson on winning the Club Championship, also Brian Dixon who won the Weekly Swim Competition.

I congratulate all the Members who gained their Bronze Medallions and Instructor's Certificates this season, and my thanks go to all Members who helped me during the season by making my job much easier.

After much changing during the season and varying placings, the March Past Team came good in the Branch Championships by taking out the title. Our 'A' Boat Crew were again unlucky in the Australian Titles, being beaten for a place by mere inches. Well, we have the nucleus of a really good competition club, so let's all pull together next season and see how many titles we can gain.

I would like to thank the members of the Committee for their support throughout the season.

G. W. HANN

Chief Instructor.

WEEKLY SWIM RESULTS

Senior				<u>Junior</u>				
lst 2nd	B. DIXON G. M. EL		PTS. PTS.	197		WOODROOFE) DIXON)	13	PTS.
3rd	G. D. FE	RRETT 25	PTS.	3rd	D.	BAKER	10	PTS.

In competition the Club had varied success, at some carnivals showing good potential, and at others only mediocre. This could probably be contributed to the many and varied jobs which the Club had to do, which prevented the more intense training required. Notable performances were at our Branch Championships in winning both March Past and R. & R., with Grantley Anderson taking the beach sprint.

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

At the beginning of the season South Port had two very important things to consider, the building of a new club house and the running of the Australian National Championships. With these on our minds, the formation of two boat crews seemed difficult if we were going to succeed with all three.

Having decided to commence training early in the season, restoration of the surf boat became an immediate necessity. With the assistance of John Huddy, his employers, Para Motors, were kind enough to make space available to carry out these repairs; for this we thank them. To the few club members who helped with these repairs I extend my sincere appreciation.

Pre-season training commenced early August at North Glenelg, one session per week, increasing to four at the beginning of the season.

The formation of a "B" boat is essential to back up an "A" crew as potential rowers and reserves. During the season in competition they were often placed, which was a very good effort as new rowers were amongst them.

The "A" crew was selected from those who made themselves available at the early training sessions, and was as follows:-

R. J. MAYO - 1 (Bow)

J. L. HUDDY - 2

M. J. SYMS - 3

J. G. MALLEE - 4 (Stroke)

G. D. FERRETT - SWEEP

With the entry of Jack Mallee, a very experienced oarsman from way-back, into stroke position the crew was one that had shared between them some 28 years of rowing experience.

In competition the crew gained several placings, which made them eligible for a place in the State Boat Squad to compete for representation in the Australian Titles. Christies Beach were thus honoured, congratulations to them, well deserved.

Our greatest triumph ever was in the Saturday competitions of the Australian National Championships to row into fourth place in the semifinal after winning our heat. This position placed us either 7th or 8th in Australia on the day; in these rows the crew did a tremendous effort. In our heat on Sunday's competition, we repeated our previous year's trick of coming across the finishing line with three other boats and were unfortunate in not being placed.

To the members of that crew, my thanks for your dedication and effort, well done, my thanks also going to the club members for their help and encouragement during the season.

G. D. FERRETT

Boat Captain.

Membership this year showed a tendency towards the existence of two elements in the Club, i.e. the younger and the older. It is to be hoped that the future will see the blending of these elements and the gradual assumption of responsibility by the younger members.

MEMBERSHIP

Foundation	9			
Honorary	2			
Reserve Active	9			
Senior Active	27			
Junior Active	4			
Absentee	8			
Associate				
Probationary				

MEMBERS REPRESENTATIVES! REPORT

This year has been a major step forward for South Port. What with the Australian Titles plus the State Titles, all members were required to put their utmost into the Club. I think everyone will agree that this was carried out.

Queries from members this year were very few, showing that the Club ran without any friction.

In closing, we wish the Club all the best for the coming season.

G. STAGG M. RULE.

Replacement of equipment was not required to any great extent this season, although we are all aware that we must look forward to this problem in the near future. To this end, we have currently a new surf boat on order, but indications are that this will not be delivered for some 12 months. A new reel is required and to encourage competition, it is felt that the Club may be advised to procure a servicable competition ski.

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

During the past season, gear has been kept in reasonable shape. Due to a couple of sneaky patrol inspectors (ones we weren't warned about) we lost a few points for faulty gear. However, it was always in good working order.

Spending money on gear didn't seem to go to anybody's head, but we managed to squeeze out enough to buy R. & R. caps, patrol area flags and patrol caps. The shark patrol tower was painted, but didn't take long to go rusty again. Swimming cans were donated by my employers (perhaps unbeknown to them) and painted for the State Titles. Snake got covers made for the resuscitation pillows - thanks Snake.

In closing I would like to thank all members for the way in which they looked after the gear and in particular to those who helped at carnivals.

R. J. ROE

Gear Steward.

Again this year socials have been the mainstay of our entertainment and source of income. Early in the season we were unfortunate to incur heavy losses on two projects, and it is to be hoped that in the future more thought will be given to developing the many fine ideas put forward to provide entertainment for both ourselves and our patrons.

SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

This report will only cover social activities of the Club from the 10th December, 1966, having only taken the position as from that date.

Last season was without doubt, in all aspects of operation, the busiest and most demanding to date and unfortunately little time was available for social activities purely for Club members. Our monthly cabarets, whilst catering for members, do not go far enough in providing social entertainment for members only. I feel that if we are to remain the closely knit group that has made our Club so successful, then more entertainment and cheaper entertainment must be provided; this should be possible during the forthcoming season as it looks like being our easiest to date.

The Sunday evening refreshments and B.B.Q. should be kept going throughout next season as I feel that this is the ideal way to round off the weekend. Any suggestions that members may have for social evenings for members, I am certain would be appreciated by any Social Secretary.

Next year it would appear as though we will have to find an alternative to a current source of fund raising, as this will possibly be gone for good. The most logical and readily available source is from the further development of our kiosk. Promoted properly, this should be a reliable avenue of a substantial income. However, a regular yearly

income in the vicinity of \$2,000 per annum is not easy to replace, and this is what we have been obtaining from our current source.

To the small group of willing assistants referred to as the "Social Committee" my thanks and appreciation for your help, ideas and advice during the season.

Each and every member should be proud of our new Club rooms and in this regard we are deeply indebted to our Secretary/Treasurer, because without a shadow of a doubt if it was not for Bob's untiring efforts in this direction, and in many other aspects, we would not be housed in our present surroundings.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to remind all members that this is your Club, and without your continued co-operation and readiness to assist we cannot continue to progress. Each and every one of you has helped make our Club what it is today, and if this spirit can be carried forward to the forthcoming season, and displayed in all our activities, then we must continue to progress.

D. B. McLEOD Social Secretary.

Publicity this season was most varied. This would appear to be the experience of most clubs in the association, for it appears that the press on some occasions does not see fit to report on some of the more serious aspects of our movement, and yet on other occasions is most liberal of our social advertising. I feel sure that we appreciate their assistance in this respect, but feel that the public should be made aware of the difficulties experienced on the beach.

PUBLICITY OFFICER'S REPORT

The 1966-67 season has proved one of the most successful for publicity of the Club.

I would like to thank the Newspapers and Radio Stations for their help in publicising all activities of the Club, especially the work of the Radio Stations during the Australian Championships. I would also like to thank personally Ken Ellis of "The Advertiser" for his publicity on the new Club House and the old Club Shed.

To conclude, my thanks go to all members for showing a keen interest in the publicity of the Club.

J. R. BOORD

Publicity Officer.

To acknowledge all those who have assisted us this year would be a task unenviable, for the risk of offending by overlooking some particular assistance is too great in a year such as that which has passed. Nevertheless, to all those who have contributed to our existence and endeavours, our sincere appreciation.

To the District Council of Noarlunga, our sincere thanks for your co-operation and financial assistance.

To the State Government, in particular the Hon. Frank Walsh, our gratitude and pledge to continue our service to the public.

To John McDonough our sincere thanks, for without your technical advice we could never have undertaken the task of building the Club House.

Our appreciation must be extended to State Centre Officers for their co-operation with our combined projects.

My personal thanks to Peg and Kaye for their help throughout this most difficult time.

In concluding, a word of appreciation for my employers, who have shown me understanding and perserverance in the fulfilment of my position both with them and the Club.

I sincerely hope that the new Committee will continue to force the name of South Port ahead and not rest on the laurels of our past years.

R. J. MAYO Honorary Secretary.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Again it is my duty to put before the Club evidence of our financial transactions over the past 12 months.

This period has seen us handle a large amount of money, and it has been my endeavour to do this diligently, although at times seeming very "tight". This has been my aim, for I firmly believe that in any organisation and in one's personal affairs the only way to achieve that which you most earnestly desire is by saving. This we have done over the past 3 years, to such an extent that this year our expenses have been no higher than at most times in the Club's history. In this sense, I speak of expenses as those generally incurred in running the Club, for obviously we have spent quite a deal in the provision of our Club House. It was unfortunate that we lost nearly \$300 on socials early in the year, notably the Fashion Parade, but I suppose the story would have been much different if it had turned out a financial success.

The Club is indeed indebted to its President, Lawrie Evans, for undoubtedly our expenditure on printing and stationery would be very high if we had to pay for that which Lawrie does.

We are committed for repayment of \$600 per year for the next five years to the District Council, and I trust that all Committees throughout that period will remain conscious of this liability and ensure its prompt settlement.

With the ordering of a new Surf Boat we have committed ourselves to another major project, and the Club must be indeed appreciative of the thought started by some of our supporters in the establishment of a Boat Fund.

To reiterate a comment I made last year, I trust the Club will encourage competition by the assisting of worthwhile competitors to Australian Titles, next year to be held at Cronulla, north New South Wales.

In closing, I thank the Committee for the considerations of my suggestions over the past period, and wish all new officers a successful term.

R. J. MAYO Honorary Treasurer.

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Statement of Income and Expenditure for year ended 30/6/67

GENERAL ACCOUNT

	TEMPLOAT WOODDIT		
Expenditure		Income	
Affiliation, Capitation		Balance at Bank 1/7/66	107.67
& Entry Fees	90.90	Donations	255.60
Annual Dinner	142.50	Interest Received	55.09
Cleaning	29.24	State Titles (including	J J. 0 J
Cartage	5 . 20	catering and social)	1021.18
Donations	9.00	Reimbursement of ex-	T0 CT • TO
Entertaining of official gue		penses in conducting	
at Club functions (State &		Aust. Championship	373.40
Aust. Titles, club dinner	u	Socials	3275.50
club house opening)	133.59	Members Proposition &	J-13.J-
Hire of SLSA of A (S.A. Sta-		Subscription Fees	212.00
Centre) Meeting Room	4.00	Sale of Keys, Blue Books	232,00
Keys, Blue Books, etc.	21,60	& reimbursed Entry Fees	20.00
Honoraria	91.00	Annual Dinner	142.00
Insurance (Property)	88.98	Building Subsidy from	T4E.00
Postage	47.90	S.A. Government	5000.00
Printing and Stationery	34 . 09	Loan from District Coun-	J000 . 00
Repairs & Maintenance	J4• ∪ 3	cil of Noarlunga (Re-	
Surf Boat & Equipment	98.67	payable over 5 years)	3000.00
General	68.10 166.77	Miscellaneous	22.20
Socials	718.98	MISCETTWIEORS	22.20
Telephone (incl. Prepaid Ren			
	20.00		
Petty Cash Water Rates, Light & Power	20 . 00		
Outgoings relevant to	22010		
- -	350.41		
-	379.10 1229.51		
Miscellaneous	61.87		
Excess Income over Expenditu			
Represented by	A-La V		
- ,	L34.07		
Purchase of New Equipment	->		
Patrol &			
Signal Flags 16.00			
Patrol, Club Caps 19.90			
Set of Weights 54.10			
Lilos 13.50			
Reel Covers 28.00			
Typewriter 198.52			
Less book			
value of			
• • • • •	280.02		
Cash in Current Account			
with National Bank	69.87 10483.96		
11 mp 4 m - 11 00 0 mp 0 mp 0 mp 0 mp 0 mp 0 mp 0 m		<u>-</u>	
	\$13484.64	4	13484.64
	#17404•04	¥ ***	7±7404•04

R.J. Mayo, Hon. Treasurer.

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

BUILDING ACCOUNT

Payment to Builder Contract Price (labour only) Extras	3630.00 508.19	4138.19	Balance 1/7/66 Transfer from General Account Interest Received	2300.00 10134.07 21.74
Sundry Creditors Less Cash Dis- count Received	8354.28 58.40	8295.88		
Interest Received ferred to Genera		21.74		
	÷	\$12455.81		\$12455.81

R.J. Mayo, Hon. Treasurer.

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30/6/67

<u>Liabilities</u>		Assets			
Accumulated funds 1/7/66 Less	1630.67	Current Assets Balance at Bank		69.87	
Disposal 50.00 Depreciation 216.00 Decrease in		Fixed Assets (Deemed value 30/6/6/0) Additions at Cost)	· &		
Bank Balance 37.80	303.80 1326.87	Club House Building Furnishings	11635.00 850.00		
<u>Plus</u> Additions to Sundry		Sundry Equipment	1756.00 14241.00		
Equipment 333.00 Clubhouse 12435 Less Coun-		Less provision for depreciation	216.00	14025.00	
cil Loan 3000 9435.00 Total Accumulated Funds	9768.00 11094.87				
Current Liability Loan from District Council	11094.01				
of Noarlunga repayable over 5 years	3000.00			**************************************	
	\$14094.87			\$14094.87	

R.J. Mayo, Hon. Treasurer.

I have examined the books and vouchers presented to me and in my opinion the Balance Sheet as presented is a true and correct record of the financial position of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30th June, 1967.

(Signed) C. A. PRICE 30/7/67 Hon. Auditor.